
Selectmen’s Meeting 

November 9, 2015 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Michael Donaroma, Chairman; Margaret E. Serpa and Arthur Smadbeck. Also 

present was Town Administrator Pamela Dolby. 

 

At 4:00 pm Mr. Donaroma opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was Sam 

Hart from Adult Community Education (ACE). 

 

Mr. Hart presented the findings of the extensive survey ACE had conducted recently. The results 

were discussed and the Board thanked Mr. Hart for coming in.  

 

Mr. Donaroma then read aloud a notice in recognition of the town’s support for veterans 

 

The Board then approved the following items: 

 

An Occupy a Portion of the Road Permit for Dolby Electric.  

 

The Minutes of 9/28/15, 10/5/15, & 10/26/15. 

 

At 4:19pm Mr. Smadbeck moved to go into Executive Session to discuss pending litigation and 

not to return into public session. Ms. Serpa seconded. A roll call vote was held where all voted 

aye. Unanimous. 

 

 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Michael J. Donaroma, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Margaret E. Serpa  

 

__________________________ 

Arthur Smadbeck  

Board of Selectmen 


